

Winkfield St Mary's C of E Primary School

Newsletter



Friday 28th June 2019

Dear parents,

I have heard fantastic things about the sports day yesterday and feel gutted that I had to miss it to complete my First Aid at Work qualification. In particular I have been told what a fabulous job the house captains did in both organising the equipment and encouraging their house teams. I have also heard that the long-distance races provided an exciting finish, with the children battling it out right to the end. I would like to congratulate the children on showing great sportsmanship and honesty and for behaving brilliantly throughout the session.

I was also proud to hear that the school was complimented by the hospital on their treatment of a child who hurt their arm this week. We do try hard to provide a level of care over and above, so it was lovely to hear this from an outside agency.

Year six enjoyed a special activity today, a dance workshop with the very special group. Rhythmic Collision are a group of adults with special needs who enjoy dancing and running classes for children. Seeing our children interact with these wonderful people proved what a valuable experience this has been. Thank you Mrs Alley-Mohindra for organising something new and very special.

Work on the new, artificial pitch began this week and is going well. The children are thoroughly enjoying watching the work and seeing it being created before their eyes. It should be finished by next Friday, with the lines being inserted on 11 July - we can't wait to use it!

I would like to say a huge thank you to the organisers of the May Day Fayre, who kindly chose our school and Cranbourne to share the money raised this year. Today I received a cheque for £750 from them which we will put towards something that all the children will benefit from. Watch this space!



I always know when nearing the end of the year when we are writing reports, year six are visiting their secondary schools and the PTA have their summer BBQ. Whilst we are looking forward to meeting our new intake very much, the reality saying goodbye to our oldest children is beginning to sink in. Make sure you enjoy your last few weeks, Y6!

Jarans

Miss J Evans Headteacher

NSPCC

Thank you for your support last week for the NSPCC, we raised £175.25

Top of the Pots

Exciting news! Our tiles are being delivered to the school on Monday. We hope to get them up very soon.

Star of the Week and Attendance		
Reception	Presley	
Year 1	Alissia	
Year 2	Bella	The attendance award went to Year 3 with 100% and the lunchtime Star of the
Year 3	Finley	
Year 4	The Whole Class	Week is Summer in
Year 5	Harry M	Year 1
Year 6	Edward	

Orator of the Week		
Reception	Olly L	
Year 1	Henley	
Year 2	Berie	
Year 3	Aila	
Year 4	Adam	
Year 5	Emily	
Year 6	Finlay	

Diary Dates

Tuesday 2nd July Year 2 Trip

Tuesday 2nd July Kwik Cricket (6A & Girls teams)

Wednesday 3rd July New Intake Afternoon

Thursday 4th July **Reception Trip**

Friday 5th July **Bracknell Forest Swimming Gala**

Saturday 6th July PTA Family BBQ 4-9pm

Tuesday 9th July Year 4 Trip

Wednesday 10th July Kwik Cricket (6B & 5 teams) Thursday 11th July Year 6 End of Year Trip—pm

Friday 12th July Year 6 Leavers Party

Monday 15th July Year 4 Trip

Monday 15th July PGL Meeting for Year 5 Parents

15th, 17th & 19th July Year 6 Cycle Training

Tuesday 16th July Year 3 Trip

Thursday 18th July Year 5/6 Production — (Yr5 Parents 1.30pm & Yr6 Parents 6pm)

Tuesday 23rd July Year 6 Leavers Assembly & Awards (1pm Yr 6 Parents)

Tuesday 23rd July **SUMMER TERM ENDS 2pm**

2019/20

Tuesday 3rd September Inset Day — School closed

Wednesday 4th September **AUTUMN TERM STARTS**

Friday 20th September Jeans for Genes Day Tuesday 8th October Harvest Service 2pm

Thursday 10th October Year 2 Football Tournament

Sunday 13th October **PTA Sponsored Swim** Nasal Flu Vaccinations

Tuesday 15th October

Friday 25th October Inset Day — School closed

Monday 28th Oct—Friday 1st Nov **HALF TERM**

Tuesday 5th November **Individual School Photos**

Tuesday 3rd December **Reception Trip**

Tuesday 17th December KS2 Carol Service 6pm

Thursday 19th December AUTUMN TERM ENDS 2pm